
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

03 September 2020 
 

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM 
No.     57 , s. 2020              09 September 2020 
                     

TO  :  National Executive Board 
   Regional Scout Directors 
   Council Scout Executives/ Officers-in-Charge 

   All Concerned 
  

SUBJECT       :  Postponement of the Conduct of the 2020 Search for the Ten 

Outstanding Boy Scouts of the Philippines 
 

 
1. The BSP National Office Memorandum No. 48, s. 2020 dated 03 August 2020 announced the 

conduct of the 2020 Search for the Ten Outstanding Boy Scouts of the Philippines (TOBS). 

 
2. On 14 August 2020, pursuant to the directive of H.E. Rodrigo Roa Duterte, President of the 

Philippines and as recommended by the Department of Education, the opening of classes for 
the academic year 2020-2021 was rescheduled from 24 August to 05 October 2020. This 
affected the calendar of activities of the BSP, making it infeasible to conduct specific 

activities, such as the 2020 Search for the TOBS. 
 

3. In addition, the safety of our stakeholders amidst the COVID-19 Pandemic is our foremost 
concern, and is also one of the reasons for the suspension of scouting activities this year.  

 

4. Upon the recommendation of the Secretariat and the approval of the Search Committee 
Chairperson, the conduct of the 2020 Search for the TOBS is hereby postponed until further 
notice. 

 
5. For information, guidance and widest dissemination to all concerned. 

 
 
 

ROGELIO S. VILLA, JR. 
Secretary General 
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